November 26, 2007

Cameron Neylon

Senior Scientist, Biomolecular Sciences
Rutherford Appleton Laboratory
Chilton, Didcot OX11 0QX


RE: Letter of Support for the Open Practises E-science Network
Dear Cameron,

We are writing to support your proposal to the UK Engineering and Physical Sciences Research Council to establish the Open Practises E-science Network.  The OpenWetWare steering committee is a group of volunteer scientists and engineers who help guide the development of OpenWetWare.org - a website devoted to open exchange of information in the biological sciences.
The OpenWetWare community has grown substantially over the past 2 years to over 3500 scientists, and members have the occasional opportunity to meet at scientific conferences in their respective fields.  However, we feel there has been a missed opportunity in getting community members together to talk specifically about how to conduct science more openly.  We strongly support your proposed meetings and opportunities for exchange visits, and feel these would help strengthen the community significantly.
We also invest significant effort in developing new technical tools and infrastructure to help scientists more easily share protocols, results, lab notebooks, etc.  These efforts would benefit greatly from the goals outlined for the Open Practises E-science Network to define frameworks and standards for data aggregation, licensing, and semantics.

Lastly, OpenWetWare is excited to offer technical infrastructure and support for this project.  We can provide wiki and blog hosting, as well as access to our technical staff for new development projects that might arise out of the Open Practises E-science Network.

Sincerely,

The OpenWetWare Steering Committee

for a list of steering committee members see here:

http://openwetware.org/wiki/OpenWetWare:Steering_committee_members
